SEPTEMBER 3, 2017                   TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

PARISH LAY LEADERSHIP
Finance Council Chairs….Kimberly Schoolcraft, Matthew Barnes
Parish Pastoral Council Chair..………………Kathleen Harrington
Rel Ed Advisory Committee ...Melissa Moriarty, Suzanne Harlow
RCIA ……………………………Ray Breton, Rosemary Thresher
Bible Study………………………………………..........Sue Fratini 

Adult Education………………………..Mary Federici, Bob Stack
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS/PROGRAMS
Rosary Sodality……………..………Nancy Garen/Ursula Tuohey

Social Justice………………….…………….Andrea Cook-Hewitt

Just Faith…………………………………Pat Mack, Karen Scahill

St. Joseph’s Workers………………………………………Fr. Dan
Men’s Ministry Group………………………......................Fr. Dan
Women’s Ministry Group..……………………..…..Mary Federici

Youth Group (JPII Crew)………………….………Lisa Laferriere

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS
Cursillo Movement ……………………….………...Karen Scahill

Schoenstatt Movement .……………..……….…Diane Czerwiecki
Boy Scout Troop 821 …………………..…………Chris Muldrew
Girl Scout Troops…………………….……..……....Pat O’Connor

Knights of Columbus………………………………Greg Perreault

PARISH MINISTRIES
Altar Server Scheduling……………………..……… Cindy Monti
Altar Server Training……………………………….Jim O’Connor
Baptismal Prep……………………………..…… Lou Mastroianni

Children’s Liturgy of the Word……………….……….Sue Fratini

Eucharistic Ministers/Readers, Scheduling ......……Beth Modlish
Homebound/Pastoral Care Ministry…………..........Mary Federici

Music Ministry – Adult & Youth Choir……………Melanie Peetz

Contemporary Music Group (Psalm 33).………………Tom Fucci
Sacristans.…………………..……..Irene King, Phyllis Chlastawa,  

                                     Jim O’Connor, Irene Breton, Karen Scahill
Soup Kitchen……………… …..... Marcia Daly, Sandy O’Connor
Take & Eat Ministry……..…………………………Cheryl Wood
Wedding Coordinator………………………….…..Donna Whelan

          Wedding Team……...…Kathy Harrington, Gina Broderick, 

                                                   Christina Straney, Tina Broderick

Prayer Line………………..Pauline, 862-3885 or Diane, 568-9754
OFFICE HOURS
The Parish Office is located at the Parish Center. Entrance is across from the Mary Garden.  Hours:  Monday-Friday, 9:00AM-2:00PM. Sue is available to greet and assist you.
NEW PARISHIONERS
We warmly welcome new members to join our parish. Please fill out a registration card on the tables in the church and place in the collection basket. Registration and active participation is necessary for Religious Education and letters of eligibility for godparents and sponsors, as well as Catholic School Parish Subsidy.
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
The Sacrament is celebrated monthly. Please call the Office to arrange. At least one Godparent must be a Confirmed, active parishioner in their parish, attending Mass weekly.
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE
The Sacrament of Marriage is planned by an initial meeting with a priest or deacon, at least 6 months in advance. Be sure to contact the church BEFORE committing to date or venue with a deposit.
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
The Sacrament of the Sick is administered by a priest, when requested. Pastoral care to the hospitalized sick and homebound  is provided by the pastoral staff, and trained parishioners.
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
The Sacrament with Confession  is celebrated  each Saturday after the 8:00 am Mass, and from  3:15- 3:45 pm, as well as by appointment.
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY
The Chaplet is prayed as a group on Saturday afternoons at 3:45 in the Chapel.

MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA
The Novena is prayed every Saturday morning at the 8:00AM Mass in the Chapel.
HOSPITAL VISITS
If anyone has a hospital stay, please have a family member call the parish and  indicate whether the parishioner would like to have a visit, or if they would like their name mentioned at Mass during the Prayers of the Faithful.
MONTHLY HEALING MASS
Monthly Healing Mass – 4th Sunday of Every Month at 2:00PM - St. George Church, 202 E. Main St. Chicopee, MA. 413-331-5656
HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
Hearing Assisted Devices are located near the American Flag at the back of the church.

LOW-GLUTEN HOSTS

Low-Gluten Hosts are available at Communion time in the Chapel
MASS SCHEDULE
Sat 9/2      4:00PM  +Philip & Helen Sarro

                                  r/b Maureen, Wayne and Stephanie

Sun 9/3    7:00AM  +Hazel & David Exware

                                  r/b Donald Exware and Family
                 8:30AM  +Daniel Regan

                                  10th Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b his Family
               11:00AM  +Louise Grimaldi

                                  Birthday Remembrance

                                  r/b her daughter Jean Blair
Mon 9/4    8:00AM  Communion Service
Tue 9/5     7:00AM  +Stephanie Pacholec
                                   r/b Jim & Judy Harrington
Wed 9/6    7:00AM  +Marguerite Vail
                                   r/b Kathleen Harrington 
Thu  9/7    7:00AM  Communion Service                                  
Fri 9/8       7:00AM  Communion Service
Sat 9/9       8:00AM  +Michael Kwosz
                                   r/b his Family
                                  MIRACULOUS  MEDAL NOVENA
         3:15-3:45PM  CONFESSIONS (Chapel)

                  3:45PM  CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY (Chapel)
                  4:00PM  +Charles Hague
                                  21st Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b his Family
Sun 9/10  7:00AM  +Mr. & Mrs. Sylvio Peloquin
                                  Wedding Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b John & Rebecca Perazella
                 8:30AM  +Christina Pirola
                                  r/b John and Lee
               11:00AM  +Don Blair
                                  Birthday Remembrance and
                                  9th Anniversary Remembrance

                                  r/b his daughter Suzanne Harlow and Family
FROM FR. DAN’S DESK…    
     Last week my good friend Fr. Mike Nimocks from Columbus Ohio, visited me as he does each Summer. Though Fr. Mike and I are classmates from Pope St. John XXIII National Seminary in Weston, MA, he is a bit older than I, and hence is already retired (don’t get me started!). I always enjoy when Fr. Mike visits - we reminisce about our Seminary days and the joys and challenges of ministry. It was 25 years ago this very week that he and I were among the “new men” moving into the Seminary to begin our studies. It’s hard to believe where the time has gone! Fr. Mike and I started a tradition some years ago of visiting Presidential Homesteads, Libraries or Burial Places. Over the last several Summers, so far we have been to Ulysses S. Grant’s Summer Cottage in Moreau NY, Martin Van Buren’s homestead and burial place in Hudson, NY, FRD’s Presidential Library Homestead and Burial Place in Hyde Park NY, and Teddy Roosevelt’s Homestead at Sagamore Hill in Oyster Bay, Long Island. This year we headed east to the John F. Kennedy Library in Boston, the Kennedy Birthplace Home in Brookline, and the Birthplace, Homesteads and Burial Places of John Adams and John Quincy Adams in Quincy, MA. As those of you who have been there know, the Kennedy Library is situated right near the water with beautiful view of the Back Bay of Boston. The Kennedy Birthplace and Home was a pleasant and unexpected surprise – a regular two story home situated on a very congested residential street, staffed by the National Park Service. Venturing to Quincy, we also saw the house and room where John Adams – our 2nd President was born, the home he and his wife and confidant – Abigail Adams lived in, we saw the home of John Quincy Adams – our 6th President, and his family. The highlight for me had to be going to the burial places of the Adams Presidents. Other than Woodrow Wilson who is buried at the National Cathedral in Washington, the only two other Presidents buried in a church are John Adams and his son John Quincy Adams! They are buried in a Congregational Church in Quincy where they both worshipped. We had a tour of the church, sat in the “Adams Pew”, saw the Baptismal Record for both Presidents, and then were led downstairs to the crypt where the only two Presidents of the United States are buried side by side along with their wives. We were allowed to go into the Crypt and we were told that there is a custom whenever clergy visit the tomb of the two Presidents, they are asked to offer a prayer in the crypt. Fr. Mike said a beautiful prayer thanking God for the inspiration and dedication of these early Presidents, and a prayer for wisdom and inspiration for our current President and all future Presidents to come! I was very impressed with what he came up with on the spur of the moment! I would recommend venturing to any of these National Historic Sites for those who might enjoy learning more and appreciating more our wonderful American History – much of which is not too far from us at all! I was so inspired by all this history that I bought a replica copy of the U.S. Constitution and put it on display last week in the Gathering Space! Just seeing it (and of course reading it) can take your breath away!
     Congratulations go out this week to another Burrage Brother – Nick Burrage - who just landed a part in the Travelling Broadway Show  - “Cinderella”. Nick joins his brother Josh who I mentioned last week is appearing in the Broadway Revival of “Cats”. Wow - two of our parish native sons – brothers – both on Broadway! Their parents – Fran and Gina Burrage might want to think about auditioning themselves for a show? Its in the blood!
     It seems I’ve has so much to write about the Youth in our Parish over the last few weeks, and this week is no exception! I was so happy to also hear that Caleigh Rockwal from our parish, who is a student at Providence College, will be doing a Study Abroad Program this semester. She is participating in the School for International Training’s International Honors Program for Human Rights. She will be travelling from the United Nations in New York City to the countries of Nepal, Jordan, and Chile to investigate the historical and social contexts of human rights movements, including the roles of culture, identity, political economy, and international law in these three different countries. Caleigh will be taking courses, meeting with local officials, analyzing theory, and living in homesteads, to fully immerse herself in the various cultures and their struggles with human rights. Caleigh asked me for a blessing last week along with her family, before leaving for New York and the U.N. I was honored that a young woman who grew up in our parish – who I remember as a little child some 13 years ago, asked for a blessing from her parish priest! I also am so impressed and can’t help think that along with the love and guidance of her parents and grandparents and all her family, coming to church all these years has touched her heart to want to study human rights. I’m sure she will bring her well-developed faith from her years in our parish, to her studies and hopefully her eventual work in global human rights. I think we can all be proud of Caleigh and all of our college students who bring their faith from 127 Holyoke Road, out into the world!
God Bless,                                             Fr. Dan
SANCTUARY CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+ARMAND “PETE” RACICOT
7TH ANNIVERSARY REMEMBRANCE

requested by his wife Carol Racicot 
MARY GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
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+VINCENT PIPER
requested by his wife Loretta Piper
VETERANS MEMORIAL GARDEN CANDLE
Is burning this week in loving memory of
+VINCENT PIPER
requested by his Family

SEPTEMBER ADORATION
Adoration will be held on Thursday, September 7 beginning after the 7am service and ending at 8pm. The month of September is dedicated to: OUR LADY OF SORROWS. All the sorrows of Mary (the prophecy of Simeon, the three days loss etc.) are merged in the supreme suffering at the Passion. In the Passion, Mary suffered a martyrdom of the heart because of Our Lord's torments and the greatness of her love for Him. "She it was," says Pope PIUS Xll, "who immune from all sin, personal or inherited, and ever more closely united with her Son, offered Him on Golgotha to the Eternal Father together with the holocaust of her maternal rights and motherly love. As a new Eve, she made this offering for all the children of Adam contaminated through his unhappy fall. Thus, she who was the mother of our Head according to the flesh, became by a new title of sorrow and glory the spiritual mother of all His members.
O Gentle Mother, whose joy of possessing the Christ Child was chilled by Simeon's prophesy of sorrow; teach me to understand that I must expect disappointment and sorrow, if I am to be worthy of eternal reward. Help me to be courageous through the merits of your Son.
Amen.
Holy Father's intentions for September: that our parishes, animated by a missionary spirit, may be places where faith is communicated and charity is seen.

PRAYER-LINE

To request prayers for yourself or a loved one,

please call Pauline at 862-3885 or Diane at 568-9754.
REGISTER NOW FOR 2017-18

 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM

Registration forms for the 2017-18 Religious Education Program have been mailed. Please complete and send in your registration now. If you did not receive a form, they are available on the tables in the gathering space or on our website. Religious Education classes will start on Sunday September 17 for grades 2-11 and on Saturday September 23 for grades K-1.
                 JUSTFAITH

Longing for a safe place to talk about social issues through the lens of your Catholic faith? JustFaith is an inspiring and energizing program that engages participants in Jesus’ life and witness and our Gospel call to love and serve others. In community with other participants, you’ll share a spiritual journey of faith and compassion that is live-giving. For more information about JustFaith, contact Pat Mack at 413-374-7128 or Karen Scahill at 413-364-1870. The program begins Monday September 11.
ROSARY SODALITY MEETING

The Rosary Sodality will meet on Wednesday, September 6th at 6pm. We will start with Mass in the chapel at 6pm. Following the Mass we will have a light supper in the center – this will take the place of our usual pot luck supper. Plans for the new year will be discussed. Please try to attend this meeting.
SEPTEMBER 9/10
TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

READINGS

Old Testament:    Ezekiel 33:7-9
New Testament:    Romans 13:8-10
Gospel:   Matthew 18:15-20
READERS

 4:00PM  Lynn Nault
          7:00AM  Steve Murphy
8:30AM  Kharmen Saruca        11:00AM  Rob Stevenson
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS

  4:00PM   Wayne Harju, Bob Ragone, Trish Ragone,

                  Diane Wright
  7:00AM   Lee Reynolds, Rita Hutchinson, Dave Trotman
  8:30AM   Sue Baird-Dore, Mary Regan, Donna Bourbeau
11:00AM   Marie Gilberti, Linda Gerlip, Ron Gerlip,  
                   Rosemary Thresher 
OUR STEWARDSHIP

August 20, 2017
Regular and Development (gold)                  $    9,310
Budget Requirement per Week                           9,600

                                                            (deficit)     (290)         
THANK YOU!

KINDERGARTEN

We have a wonderful Program for children entering Kindergarten every other Saturday Morning from 9:00-10:30am beginning in September. Music, creativity, and learning our first prayers are part of the curriculum for this first year experience of Religious Ed for our youngest children. Consider giving your child a great “start” to coming to Religious Ed, by beginning them in our Kindergarten Program. Contact Sheila Conroy at 562-3450 for more details! 
HELP NEEDED FOR FALL REL ED PROGRAM
There is a need for a Teacher’s Aide in Grade K and a Teacher’s Aide in Grade 4 for our Religious Education Program beginning in September. If you can help, please call the parish office at 562-3450. 


  ADULT EDUCATION AT OLBS

This fall, the parish offers the following series:
Galatians: Set Free to Live

Tuesdays, 6:30-8pm, beginning Oct 3, 8 weeks
Paul’s letter to the Galatians reveals the merciful love that God the Father has for us, his children. This study will reignite your love for God as you learn of the astonishing love God has for you.
Introductory Bible Series

Tuesdays, 6:30-8pm, beginning Oct 3, 8 weeks

Do you wish that you could get a ‘big picture’ of the Bible, to understand what it’s about? This series will help make sense of the Bible, and how it relates to your everyday life. See how the sacraments and our entire Catholic faith are rooted in Scripture.
Wisdom: God’s Vision for Life
Tuesdays, 6:30-8pm, beginning Oct 3, 6 weeks 
                                - or -
Thursdays, 10am-noon, beginning Oct 5, 6 weeks

The bible books of Wisdom, Proverbs, Sirach and Ecclesiastes provide insight into living wisely – from times of decision making to times of crisis and difficulty. Join us as we grow in wisdom together.
For registration (by September 18), or more information, please call Mary or Sue at the office. Registration is not necessary for Thursday morning class.
AUG/SEPT  POOR BOX - 

OUR PARISH ‘TAKE & EAT’ PROGRAM
On the 4th Sunday of each month, several volunteers in our parish prepare and deliver hot meals to 70+ homebound senior citizens.  It is solely through individual donations and small fund-raisers that we have funds to provide these meals. 
Poor Box Envelopes are on the left side bulletin table.

CONTEMPORARY MUSIC GROUP

Psalm 33, our Contemporary Music Group, is looking for singers, guitar players and bass players who might want to share their talents at this once a month Sunday Evening Mass. Whether you sing well or not, consider helping us to lead the congregation in song – Youth are especially welcome as singers or musicians. For information about rehearsal times, etc, please call Tom Fucci at 562-4967.

ANNUAL PARISH MEN’S RETREAT

Don’t miss out on this opportunity to attend our annual Parish Men’s Retreat to be held on September 22-24 at the Holy Family Passionist Retreat Center in West Hartford, CT. This is a shared retreat with men from several other parishes and space is limited. Register now so that you can reserve your private room. The retreat includes delicious meals, inspirational liturgies, uplifting music, free time and workshops. It begins with dinner at 6PM Friday and concludes with Sunday brunch at noon. Brochures with registration forms are available in the Gathering Space on the tables with the weekly bulletins. Financial support is also available if needed. Our goal is to share this wonderful experience with you. Why not give it a try? For info, call Paul Lussier at 529-2326 or John Strauss 562-9818.

R.C.I.A.

How does our parish attract inquirers each year who consider becoming Catholic? The short answer is -  YOU! When any parish has many inquirers year after year, it is the fruit of the Holy Spirit as parish members open their hearts to welcome others. Members of a welcoming and evangelizing community take seriously their call to share the Divine message of salvation. It happens in parish families, in the workplace, in gatherings with friends and neighbors, and in daily contacts. Give thanks to God as he continuously strengthens each of us who seek to do his will in offering a gentle, humble, and clear welcome to the Catholic faith. If you or someone you know is interested in RCIA, please contact Deacon Paul at 562-3450 or deaconpaulf@comcast.net.


GOD BLESS & THANK YOU!

We thank the following who have made donations to the General Church Fund:

In memory of Richard White
Jack & Claire Ashe

In memory of Joyce Peetz
OLBS Adult Choir Members

In honor of Nancy Trotman’s 80th Birthday
Kathleen Taylor and Family 


HEARING ASSISTED DEVICES
In an effort to allow more people to use the hearing assisted devices, and keeping in mind hygiene and sanitary concerns, we will be providing earbuds - the ear piece and wire that attached to the mobile units. Its best if everyone has their own earbuds for hygiene purposes, so please take - at no cost - a set of earbuds from the table with the listening devices at the back of the church. Just bring the earbuds to church each week when you come. The mobile units will still have the over-the-ear hearing pieces that came with the system for those who prefer to use them. When you come to church, bring your earbuds, pick up a mobile unit from the charger and plug the earbud in. After Mass, bring the mobile unit back to the charger and take your earbuds home! 

    YOU’RE INVITED TO THE
FREE EWTN FAMILY CELEBRATION
There are still a few places on the Parish Bus to attend the EWTN Global Catholic Network’s Family Conference at the DCU Center in Worcester, MA on Saturday September 9, for an inspiring day for your entire family! The theme will be “Celebrating the 100th Anniversary of Fatima”. Admission is FREE. FORMS NEAR BULLETINS NEED TO BE IN PARISH OFFICE NO LATER THAN MONDAY!
IRISH FESTIVAL

A celebration of Irish Heritage will be held at the Sons of Erin, 22 William Street, Westfield on Sunday, September 3rd from 12:00 - 7:00pm, gates open at 11:30.  Entry fee is $5.00; 12 and under free. Join us for live music, dancing, food, raffle, Gaelic football, road bowling, hurling, games, vendors, and much more!  This family event will be fun for all ages.  Contact Karen at 575-6475 for information.
GRANDPARENTS MEETING

Come pray for our grandchildren’s safety as they go back to school on Tuesday, September 5 at 11am at St. Peter & St. Casimir Parish, Westfield. Lunch to follow at Emma’s Restaurant. Call Alicia at 568-0123 for more information.
FALL FESTIVAL

Holy Trinity Parish of Westfield will hold their Fall Festival on Sunday, September 17 from 12-5pm at Pilsudski Park, 200 Old County Road, Holyoke. The festival will include Polish & American food, (take out available), music for your listening and dancing pleasure by "The Mark VI Band", games for adults & children, bingo, bounce house, raffles & bake sale. Free admission & parking; held rain or shine.
ROSARY AT STANLEY PARK
On Wednesday September 13th at 12 noon, please join in Rosary prayer at the Grotto of Our Lady of Fatima near the rose garden in Stanley Park. It is a celebration of her visitation 100 years ago to three Portuguese children. The Rosary will be prayed on the 13th of every month at 12pm through October at that location. For questions, please call 413-562-1945.

MARY’S HOUSE OF PRAYER
Have you ever felt stuck? The Father’s Mercy Unbound Ministry Team at Mary’s House of Prayer in Chicopee is offering a 9 week Seminar in the 5 Keys to Freedom in Christ. Do you feel bound, burdened, restless and anxious? Are you regretting past mistakes, sins, transgressions? Are you angry, resentful, reliving hurts over, feeling helpless and hopeless? Do you have spiritual or emotional junk you need to be rid of? There is freedom in Christ. The seminar will include DVD presentations by Neal Lozano, founder of the ministry, prayer for healing, small group discussions and daily workbook reflections. Registration for the 9 week Seminar is $25, which includes the workbook. 

Date:       Wednesdays, Sept 13- Nov. 8, 2017

Times:     9:30am-11:30am and 6:30-8:30pm

Where:   Mary’s House of Prayer 
                202 East Main Street, Chicopee, MA
Information: Call Eileen 525-8013 or Jean 426-5088
MARRIAGE HELP

If your marriage has become troubled and stressed, unloving or uncaring; even if you are divorced or separated but want to try again, the Retrouvaille program can help. Retrouvaille provides tools to communicate better, resolve conflicts fairly, and re-discover why you fell in love. The next Retrouvaille weekend is September 15-17. For information or to register, call confidentially 1-800-470-2230, email helds4marriage@gmail.com.

DEE REILLY CONCERT 
TO BENEFIT SISTERS OF ST. JOSEPH
Irish Country singer Dee Reilly will give a concert Sunday, September 24, to benefit the Sisters of St. Joseph of Springfield. The performance will be held at the Sons of Erin, 22 William Street in Westfield, from 2:00 – 5:00 PM. Tickets are $20 and will be available in advance at the Sisters of St. Joseph Congregational offices, 577 Carew Street, Springfield during business hours and at the Sons of Erin. Tickets will also be sold at the door. Hamburgers and hotdogs will be available for purchase and there will be a cash bar. For more information, contact Sr. Eleanor Harrington: at (413) 536-0853 or EHarrington@ssjspringfield.com.
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